
APPENDIX 2i CHRONOLOGY ££ THIRD WORLD STUDENT PROTEST-SPRING 1985

This chronology was prepared by Maxine Lee and Ivette Pena. It includes
major events and does not include the many meetings and discussions that
students and administrators had among themselves or with each other
during the course of events.

March 3

March 4

March 6

March 12

March 13

March 14

March 15

March 18

March 19

March 20

March 21

Hope College Incident

The Dean of Students meet with Dean Mclntosh regarding
the report on Latino attrition rates.

Fifty Third World students read a letter of support for
Alvin Tucker, the victim in the Hope College incident,
outside Dean Robinson's office.

Latino students meet with Dean Sheridan with regard to
the quality of life for Latinos.

Third World students rally on the Green against racial
violence.

Dean Sheridan invites 10 Black students and the Deans'
staff to dinner at her home.

OUAP Steering Committee calls a press conference at noon
and lists five areas of general concern. These include
safety, faculty hiring, curriculum, admissions and
financial aid.

The Spectrum Group, an interracial student and faculty
group sponsors a forum at Sayles on racial violence.

University administration calls a press conference in
response to the student press conference at noon.

The University Council on Student Affairs postpones its
hearing of the Hops College case until after Spring
Break.

Third World students march to President Swearer's house
at 8:30 am.

Third World students stage a Study-In at the Rockefeller
Library from 7:00 until 11:00 pm.

A teach-in at noon on the Black Freedom Movement is
held.

Senior administrators and Third World students meet at
the Third World Center. Students demand that the
University make a public definition of racism and



March 21
April 1

April 1

April 5

April 9

institutional racism that Provost Glickman correct a
statement made to the press regarding the 1975
agreements and that the University condemn harassment of
Third World people by Brown Police and Security and
Providence police. Students declare that these are first
steps before any further discussions can proceed and
April 2nd is set as a deadline.

Over the Spring Break, the OUAP Steering Committee meets
periodically with alumni, administrators and faculty
with regard to the University's statements and specific
demands.

The Hope College case is heard by the University
Committee on Student Affairs. The accused student is
found guilty of illegal entry into Alvin Tucker's room
and found to bear responsibility for the ensuing alter-
cation. He is given probation for the remainder of the
year and the next semester.

Black and Third World Student Demands are made public
and transmitted to the administration at a rally of
Third World students.

30 Latino students sit in at the Admissions Office and
other Third World students show their support for Latino
student demands.

April 10

April 12

April 13

April 15 & 16

April 16

Candlelight vigils are held on the Green every night for
a week.

Latino students hold a press conference at the Third
World Center to publicize their demands.

Third World and other students call for a strike of
classes. Students are asked to attend a day of alter-
native education on the Green from 9:00 am to 2:00 pm.

Third World and other students sit in at the Faculty
Club at 3:00 pm

The University makes public its response to student
demands. Meetings between Third World students and
senior administration begin again.

Discussions between senior administration and students
continue.

Students sit in at the John Carter Brown Library and
refuse to leave. An agreement is reached in which they
agree to leave and to forego further protest and
potential violation of University regulations this
spring if a Task Force on Alternative Sites for the
Third World Center is immediately established, an



April 17

April 2U

April 26

April 29

April 30

May 13

investigation of the role of the Director of Police and
Security is undertaken and a Blue Ribbon Committee to
review student demands and the University responses to
those demands is established.

A teach-in is held by the Coalition to Fight
Institutional Racism to clarify Third World student
demands.

Dean Sheridan meets with students and Dean Lee to
establish a Task Force to Find Alternative Sites for the
Third World Center.

A commemoration of the University Hall takeover of 1975
is held at Sayles Hall.

Latino students present their demands to the senior
administration.

Latino students meet with senior administrators to
discuss their demands.

Latino students hold a teach-in on their demands and
life at Brown.

Third World students meet with Dean Widmer regarding
security and the situation in Wriston Quadrangle.

-


